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Dear Editor


I am enclosing herewith a manuscript entitled “Heteroblastic expression in leaves of Phyllanthus urinaria Linn.” by A.Mundhra and N.D.Paria for publication in your esteemed journal. I affirm that the manuscript has been prepared in accordance with Instructions to Authors and the content of this manuscript has not been published and it is not being submitted for publication elsewhere.
The outcome of this paper is interesting in terms of morphology and this in turn will create a lot of impact on other field of taxonomy, as observed phenomenon (in this paper) is rarely encountered in angiosperms. The significant finding is the occurrence of heteroblasty in the leaves of Phyllanthus urinaria which is a widely used medicinal plant in liver disorders, urinary infections, hepatitis, etc. Phyllanthus urinaria is an herbaceous species of Phyllanthus and it is often confused with other herbaceous species of same genus in mature plant morphology. As such, the discovery of heteroblastic development of leaves will serves as marker character and will help in identification of this taxon, from other closely related species of genus Phyllanthus, at juvenile stage i.e. much before flowering and fruiting stages as a result of which the plant could be located in non-flowering seasons, which in turn can be beneficial in cultivation and management of such plants of high medicinal values. This will also help in ex-situ and in-situ conservation of such medicinally important species from the very beginning of plant life. Further, the knowledge of heteroblastic development in Phyllanthus urinaria can be of importance in morphological and physiological studies, and, it may provide a relatively simple interpretation of a wide range of experimental data for which varied and often somewhat strained explanations have been put forward.
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Yours faithfully,

Avinash Mundhra, Senior Research Fellow

C/O, Prof. N. D. Paria, 
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35, B. C. Road, Kolkata- 700019, India.
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